## HARDING TOWNSHIP BOARD OF HEALTH THURSDAY, APRIL 8, 2021

Please join the meeting from your computer, tablet or smartphone.

https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/792124125

You can also dial in using your phone.

(For supported devices, tap a one-touch number below to join instantly.)

United States: +1 (224) 501-3412 - One-touch: tel:+12245013412,,792124125#

Access Code: 792-124-125

### **Regular Meeting Minutes**

Dr. Cervone, Chair called the In-Person and GoToMeeting of the Harding Township Board of Health to order on April 8 at 7:30 p.m. and announced the meeting was called in accordance with the laws of the State of New Jersey. Dr. Cervone asked the Secretary to call the roll.

## **ROLL CALL:**

Secretary Sharp called the following Board of Health members in attendance.

BOH Attendance: Mr. Boyan (via GoToMtg), Dr. Kao (arrived at 7:35 pm—via GoToMtg), Mrs.

DiTosto (via GoToMtg), Dr. Lacz (via GoToMtg), Mrs. McKittrick (in person),

and Dr. Cervone (via GoToMtg)

**Absent:** Mr. Platt

Health Department Attendance: Mrs. Lisa Sharp and Mr. George Byrnes (both in person)

County of Morris Attendance: Miss Casey Brady, REHS (in person)

**BOH Counsel**: Mr. Joseph Sordillo, Esq. (via GoToMeeting)

Public: 1

#### **MINUTES OF MARCH 11, 2021:**

Dr. Cervone asked if there were any questions with regard to the March 11, 2021 minutes. Upon a motion made by Mrs. McKittrick, seconded by Mrs. DiTosto, and with votes of all ayes, none opposed, the minutes for the March 11, 2021 meeting were accepted.

#### **MONTHLY REPORT FOR MARCH 2021:**

Dr. Cervone asked if there were any questions regarding the monthly Health Department report for March 2021.

Mr. Byrnes reported that he and the Construction Official met with the new tenant at 12 Village Road. The new tenant mentioned the menu will be vegetarian with locally sourced prepared items. They may prepare meals for pick-up or delivery. The application is currently being reviewed.

Dr. Cervone commented on the bat. Mrs. Sharp reported the resident found the bat on their awning outside their back door. Animal Control Solutions was provided the residents information.

With no further comments, Dr. Cervone asked for a motion to accept the March 2021 monthly Health Department report. Upon a motion made by Dr. Lacz, seconded by Mrs. McKittrick, and with a vote of all ayes, none opposed, the monthly Health Department report for March 2021 was accepted.

# COUNTY OF MORRIS MONTHLY REPORT OF ACTIVITIES FOR THE TOWNSHIP OF HARDING – MARCH 2021:

Dr. Cervone asked if there were any comments or questions with regard to the Morris County Monthly Report.

Miss Brady reported that Stephanie Gorman, Assistant Health Officer has been in touch with the Superintendent of Harding School to discuss any issues they may have. Miss Brady commented that the mega vaccine site will continue till September 2021. The site is currently vaccinating about 4,000 people a day (1<sup>st</sup> and 2<sup>nd</sup> doses). The Health Educator updated all COVID-19 educational materials and a copy is included in the meeting packet.

Mrs. McKittrick commented that she went to the Mega Site for her vaccination and reported that it was run very efficiently.

Mrs. DiTosto commented if Morris County follows the guidelines from February 2021. Mrs. Sharp reported that in speaking with Dr. Perez, Jr. the guidelines change every day and several times a day. Each case is handled differently. Mr. Sordillo, BOH Attorney mentioned that revised guidelines came out this afternoon, which he had not reviewed as of yet, but will send them to Mrs. Sharp to disseminate to all Board members.

With no further comments a motion was made to accept the March 2021 Monthly County of Morris report by Mrs. DiTosto, seconded by Dr. Lacz, and with a vote of all ayes, none opposed the monthly Morris County report for March 2021 was accepted.

#### OTHER MATTERS AND HEARING PERSONS PRESENT:

fleer

Mr. Boyan reported that the Harding School will be going back full-time commencing on April 19, 2021. Dr. Lacz mentioned there will be a tent outside for the children to have lunch. If it is raining, the children will eat in the classrooms.

Seeing no further business, a motion to adjourn was duly made by Mrs. DiTosto, seconded by Mrs. McKittrick, and with a vote of all ayes, the meeting adjourned at 7:42 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lisa A. Sharp

Secretary, Board of Health